

The Police Remembrance Trust

Patron: His Majesty The King Supported by Government and UK Police Services

27th May 2024

National Police Memorial Day 2024

Sunday 29th September 2:00pm Royal Concert Hall, Glasgow

To All NARPO members

I am writing to you on behalf of The Police Remembrance Trust to invite you to attend the annual National Police Memorial Day on Sunday 29th September 2024 at 2:00pm. at the Royal Concert Hall in Glasgow.

This year National Police Memorial Day will be in its 21st year of this important annual event in the policing calendar and the Trust is committed to ensuring the memorial service maintains its significance and prominence in supporting the aims of:

- Remembering police officers who have died on duty
- Demonstrating to relatives, friends, and colleagues of fallen officers that their sacrifice is not forgotten
- Recognising annually the dedication to duty and courage displayed by police officers

As The Prince of Wales, Charles was our valued and active patron since 2006 and we are delighted to announce that following the review of Royal Patronages we have retained the patronage of His Majesty The King. This is clearly great news for the Police Remembrance Trust charity and assists in our work and the significance we have in the Police Memorial world.

National Police Memorial Day, open to all to attend, is hosted in England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland on a yearly rotation. A congregation of around 1,500 including royalty, senior national and local political representatives, senior police officers, and most importantly the families, friends, and colleagues of fallen officers gather to remember those who have died on duty.



Registrations to attend the memorial service are through Eventbrite using this link <u>Register to attend</u> <u>Glasgow 2024</u>.

You can also register via our website at National Police Memorial Day – Police Remembrance Trust.

Guests are requested to be seated by no later than 1:30pm.

Please do circulate this invitation to all members and networks. Everyone is welcome.

Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely

David

Reverend David Wilbraham MBE: Coordinator, NPMD and Chair of the Police Remembrance Trust NPMD@rollofhonour.police.uk

Phone: 07843 293958

